
From:  Alexander von Wechmar <a.vonwechmar@germantvfilms.com>

Sent time:  06/04/2020 10:48:40 AM

To:  Tomas Carranza <tomas.carranza@lacity.org>

Cc:  Eddie Guerrero <eddie.guerrero@lacity.org>

Subject:  Re: Hollywood Center Project: redesign of freeway onramp at, Argyle

Attachments:  
Hollywood Center DEIR Comment by Oaks.pdf     Hollywood Center Project - KOA Technical Memorandum - llJB51089 TMemo-v3
HollywCtrComms 1Jun20.pdf    

 

Good morning, Tom,

Thank you again very much for the opportunity to discuss with you the concerns we have about the Hollywood
Center Project and the impact it potentially could have on traffic in our community,

After a failed attempt to understand the reasons why Fehr & Peers had concluded there was no need to cover the
Franklin & Argyle intersection in their Traffic Assessment report, we decided to ask Brian Marchetti (KOA) for help.
He has prepared a Technical Memorandum for us which we have submitted to the City's Planning Department,
along with a Comment Letter. (Please see both attached.)

As to CalTrans, we eventually were able to connect with Reece Allen who we were told is in charge of Regional
Planning for District 7 of the DOT. He offered to get us some answers from the Project Manager assigned to the
Hollywood Center Project but, due to the epidemic and the short time that was left until Monday's deadline for
Comments on the DEIR, we did not receive any new input from CalTrans, after all.

Thank you again, and best regards,

Alexander

____________________________________

Alexander von Wechmar
THE OAKS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
Phone (323) 467-9004
Alexander.von.Wechmar@oakshome.org

On 5/15/2020 9:50 AM, Alexander von Wechmar wrote:

Thank you, Tom.

Alexander

__________________________________

Alexander von Wechmar
THE OAKS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
Phone (323) 467-9004
Alexander.von.Wechmar@oakshome.org

On 5/14/2020 4:57 PM, Tomas Carranza wrote:

Hi Alexander,

It turns out that the developer's transportation consultant did have a few meetings with Caltrans to
determine the extent of the analysis on the freeway system (including ramps). The project's
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https://planning.lacity.org/eir/HollywoodCenter/deir/Appendices/Apx%20N-1%20-%20Traffic%20Assessment.pdf


transportation study can be found here: Appendix N of the Draft EIR.  The freeway system analysis can
be found in Appendix I of the transportation study. That will show you the results of the freeway
analysis. I haven't been able to connect with Caltrans staff - it's difficult with everyone working from
home, but I think this information should help you drill down the extent of the freeway analysis.

On Thu, May 14, 2020 at 11:32 AM Alexander von Wechmar <a.vonwechmar@germantvfilms.com>
wrote:
Hi Tom,

Thank you again very much for the opportunity to talk to you, Wes and Eduardo about the
impact the additional traffic generated by a future Hollywood Center will have on the
Franklin & Argyle intersection and the adjacent onramp to the Northbound Hollywood
Freeway, and the major effects it will have on westbound traffic along the Franklin Corridor
and on adjacent residential neighborhoods, such as ours.

In the course of our conversation you said you may be able to provide us with the name of
an official at CalTrans whom we could talk to about the Hollywood Center Project.
Considering that there are only two weeks left to submit a Comment to the Draft EIR, we
now hope we can connect with that contact person at CalTrans as soon as possible.

With many thanks again for your input and advice in this matter,

Alexander

__________________________________

Alexander von Wechmar
THE OAKS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
Phone (323) 467-9004
Alexander.von.Wechmar@oakshome.org

On 5/11/2020 8:33 AM, Tomas Carranza wrote:

Good morning,
OK - let's go with Tuesday at 1:30 PM. I'll send an invite soon with a call-in number. 

On Mon, May 11, 2020 at 6:37 AM Alexander von Wechmar
<a.vonwechmar@germantvfilms.com> wrote:
Good morning, Tom,
I just learned about a video conference that has been scheduled for
Wednesday afternoon and that I am supposed to attend. If there is still a
choice between the two days, Tuesday 1:30pm would be my preference.
Thank you very much,

Alexander

____________________________________

Alexander von Wechmar
THE OAKS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
Phone (323) 467-9004
Alexander.von.Wechmar@oakshome.org
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-------- Forwarded Message --------
Subject:Re: Hollywood Center Project: redesign of freeway onramp at, Argyle

Date:Sat, 9 May 2020 11:20:20 -0700
From:Alexander von Wechmar <a.vonwechmar@germantvfilms.com>

Reply-To:Alexander von Wechmar <Alexander.von.Wechmar@oakshome.org>
Organization:German Television Films

To:Tomas Carranza <tomas.carranza@lacity.org>

Hi Tom,
1:30pm on either one of those two days would be fine on my end.
Just let me know which date would work best for you and Eddie.
Thank you, and have a pleasant weekend,

Alexander

____________________________________

Alexander von Wechmar
THE OAKS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
Phone (323) 467-9004
Alexander.von.Wechmar@oakshome.org

On 5/8/2020 4:28 PM, Tomas Carranza wrote:

Hi Alexander,
My apologies for the late reply.  My family and I are doing well and have
adjusted to this new routine of working from home and remote learning.
Unfortunately, the work days are so much longer since, on top of our
regular assignments, we also have lots of pandemic-related work to
deliver. Hope you're doing well too & staying safe. I have time to chat
next week and would like to include Eddie Guerrero in our conversation
since he has more background on the Hollywood Center project. How
does next Tuesday or Wednesday afternoon work for you? At 1:30 PM?

On Mon, May 4, 2020 at 9:46 AM Alexander von Wechmar
<a.vonwechmar@germantvfilms.com> wrote:

Good morning, Tom,

I hope you and your family have been staying safe and healthy.

Would you possibly be available for a talk on the phone some
time this week? I'd like to provide you with an update on our
proposal for a signal at Franklin & Canyon but also - more
urgently - talk to you about the Hollywood Center Project and
plans for a redesign of the onramp to the northbound Hollywood
Freeway at Argyle.

Please let me know if there is a day and time that would work
for you.

Thank you,

Alexander
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____________________________________

Alexander von Wechmar
THE OAKS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
Phone (323) 467-9004
Alexander.von.Wechmar@oakshome.org

-- 
 

Tomas Carranza, PE

Principal Transportation Engineer                

Transportation Planning & Land Use Review

Los Angeles Department of Transportation

213.972.5900 

Notice: The information contained in this message is proprietary information
belonging to the City of Los Angeles and/or its Proprietary Departments and is
intended only for the confidential use of the addressee. If you have received this
message in error, are not the addressee, an agent of the addressee, or otherwise
authorized to receive this information, please delete/destroy and notify the
sender immediately. Any review, dissemination, distribution or copying of the
information contained in this message is strictly prohibited.

-- 
 

Tomas Carranza, PE

Principal Transportation Engineer                

Transportation Planning & Land Use Review

Los Angeles Department of Transportation
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Tomas Carranza, PE

Principal Transportation Engineer                

Transportation Planning & Land Use Review
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     PO BOX 29155    LOS ANGELES    CA    90029-0155 

 

June 1, 2020 
 
Ms. Mindy Nguyen 
City of Los Angeles 
Department of City Planning 
221 N. Figueroa Street, Suite 1350 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Re.: Hollywood Center Project 
 Case Number: ENV-2018-2116-EIR 
 
Dear Ms. Nguyen, 
 
Our homeowners association represents approximately 800 owners of single family 
residences in The Oaks, a hillside community north of Franklin Avenue, east of 
Beachwood Canyon and west of Fern Dell.  Bronson Avenue and Canyon Drive, which 
intersect with Franklin Avenue, both represent main ingress/egress routes to and from 
our neighborhood. 
 
Over the past two decades traffic volumes and congestion along Franklin Avenue have 
been steadily increasing.  In normal times, i.e. prior to the coronavirus outbreak, 
westbound traffic along Franklin is jammed every weekday during afternoon rush hour, 
creating major gridlock in all directions at the Franklin/Bronson and Franklin/Canyon 
intersections - one of the reasons why we have proposed the installation of a traffic 
signal at Franklin & Canyon. 
 
The congestion and traffic jams are primarily caused by great numbers of vehicles 
heading west toward the onramp of the northbound Hollywood Freeway (US-101) and 
by the very limited capacity of that metered onramp.  This congestion is compounded by 
the poor configuration and inadequate design of the Franklin/Argyle intersection 
adjacent to the onramp (vehicles approaching Argyle from the west on Franklin have to 
make a u-turn at that intersection in order to access the freeway onramp). 
 
LADOT is quite aware of these problems and has tried, for years, to work with CalTrans 
on potential mitigation options.  In fact, former City Councilmember Tom LaBonge 
(CD4), during his term in office, proposed adding a lane to Franklin Avenue (between 
Argyle and Vista del Mar Avenues) for westbound traffic heading to that onramp.  But 
none of those plans ever advanced beyond a preliminary phase. 
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Instead, two more high-rises were erected immediately south of the Franklin/Argyle 
intersection (Argyle House at 1755 Argyle and Kimpton Everly at 1800 Argyle).  Both 
have added even more vehicular traffic to the already overburdened Franklin/Argyle 
intersection. 
 
Despite all these facts, the Traffic Assessment for the proposed Hollywood Center 
Project did not cover the Franklin/Argyle intersection for potential impacts.  We have 
asked KOA, a well-respected transportation consulting firm, to prepare a Technical 
Memorandum to comment on this omission.  Please find their conclusions enclosed 
with this letter. 
 
CalTrans was strongly opposed to a previous project, known as The Millennium, which 
was proposed by the same developer and for the same site as the current Hollywood 
Center Project.  Since then, no design changes have been implemented to the 
Franklin/Argyle intersection or the adjacent onramp to the northbound US-101 
Freeway.  Remarkably, CalTrans has, to this day, voiced no concerns about the new 
Hollywood Center Project. 
 
We have reached out to CalTrans seeking comment but, due to the Stay-at-Hone Order 
and the short time remaining to meet the deadline for comments on the DEIR, our 
consultant has not been able to initiate an in-depth dialogue with CalTrans about what 
made them change their stance regarding the new project which is of similar scope and 
size as the former Millennium. 
 
The Hollywood Center, if built as proposed, would likely have disastrous consequences 
for traffic at Franklin & Argyle, with collateral negative impacts on nearby residential 
neighborhoods north of the Franklin Corridor, such as ours.  Instead of undertaking an 
honest attempt to mitigate these problems, we see an effort by the developer and his 
consultants to avoid any critical traffic issues by choosing and adjusting metrics and 
threshold standards so that they appear most advantageous to their project. 
 
Please make sure this letter and the attached document (Technical Memorandum) are 
entered into the public record for this project.  
 
Thank you, 
 

Holly Purcell 

 
President 
THE OAKS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 
 
ATTACHMENT: Hollywood Center Project - KOA Technical Memorandum - llJB51089 
TMemo-v3 HollywCtrComms 1Jun20 
 
CC: 
Mayor Eric Garcetti (Mayor.Garcetti@lacity.org) 
Councilmember David Ryu, City Council District 4 (Councilmember.Ryu@lacity.org) 
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Councilmember Mitch O’Farrell, City Council District 13 
(Councilmember.OFarrell@lacity.org) 
Vince Bertoni, Director of City Planning (Vince.Bertoni@lacity.org) 
Kevin Keller, Executive Officer of City Planning (Kevin.Keller@lacity.org) 
George Skarpelos, President, Hollywood United Neighborhood Council 
(George@myhunc.com) 
Nicholas Greif, Chief of Staff, City Council District 4 (Nicholas.Greif@lacity.org) 
Emma Howard, Director of Planning, City Council District 4 (Emma.Howard@lacity.org) 
Paola Mendez, Planning Deputy, City Council District 4 (Paola.Mendez@lacity.org) 
Rachel Fox, Field Deputy, City Council District 4 (Rachel.Fox@lacity.org) 
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1100 Corporate Center Drive, Suite 201, Monterey Park, CA 91754 
T: (323) 260-4703 | F: (323) 260-4705 | www.koacorp.com 
MONTEREY PARK ORANGE   ONTARIO   SAN DIEGO   LA QUINTA 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
TECHNICAL MEMORANDUM 
 
Date: June 1, 2020 
 
To: Alexander von Wechmar – The Oaks Homeowners Association 
 
From: Brian Marchetti, AICP 
 
Subject: Review of Hollywood Center Draft EIR Traffic Assessment 
 
 
 
This letter provides a review of potential impact areas not reviewed to an adequate level by the 
Hollywood Center (formerly Millennium Hollywood project) traffic study and EIR, focusing on areas of 
particular concern to The Oaks Homeowners Association.   
 
Area resident associations and the local Neighborhood Council have expressed concerns over the 
adequacy of the traffic analysis in comment letters submitted to the City on the EIR. The Oaks 
Homeowners Association submitted a comment letter on the project Notice of Preparation on October 4, 
2018, stating concerns over high existing traffic volumes on Franklin Avenue and the potential negative 
effects on this corridor from the proposed project. The Argyle Civic Association, representing the local 
neighborhood on Argyle Avenue, submitted a letter on September 4, 2018, with similar concerns on 
routes to and from freeway access points via Argyle Avenue, Franklin Avenue, and other local roadway 
routes.  The Hollywood United Neighborhood Council provided a list of issues requested to be included in 
the EIR analysis, including an expanded analysis of freeway access and traffic impacts on area roadways 
including Franklin Avenue. The Hollywood Dell Civic Association filed an appeal in opposition to the 
former Millennium Project, and traffic needs were defined in that appeal for the Argyle/Franklin 
intersection and the Franklin Avenue corridor  
 
Concerns over the adequacy of analysis of project traffic to the north of the site, to the US-101 and 
Franklin Avenue corridors, are described in more detail below.   
 
Freeway Impacts 
 
Appendix N-1 of the Draft EIR for the proposed project is the Traffic Assessment document.  Attachment 
D of that document is the “State Highway Level of Service Analysis Summary of Results” The following was 
stated in this document regarding the applied methodology to the freeway facilities analysis: 
“Based on discussions with Caltrans, a Project-related effect is considered substantial if the traffic 
generated by the Project: (a) causes the freeway mainline segment level of service (LOS) to deteriorate to 
LOS F; or (b) when the segment is already at LOS F, causes an increase in the demand/capacity ratio of 
greater than or equal to 2%.” The mainline is the primary roadway of a freeway facility, or the segments 
between interchanges.  
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Review of Hollywood Center Draft EIR Traffic Assessment Page 2 
 June 1, 2020 

The Caltrans Traffic Impact Study Guide is currently being updated and will be adopted soon, as part of 
State efforts at incorporating guidance from Senate Bill (SB) 743, and the related implementation of the 
new California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) guidelines for transportation analysis that includes the 
vehicle miles traveled (VMT) metric. The previous version of the Guide, however, stated that the addition 
of any trips to a facility with deficient LOS (usually E or F, but depending upon the facility) is considered 
significant. The application of a volume-to-capacity (V/C) ratio increase of 0.02 or higher is more adopted 
from local jurisdictional guidelines (although many including those defined by LADOT for City roadways 
are 0.01 at LOS E or F) than consistent with any guidelines for State facilities that have been adopted by 
Caltrans. The reasoning for the selective adoption of this standard for this project deserves further 
discussion in the EIR. Many projects that are smaller in size than the proposed project are often 
determined to have significant impact determinations on freeway facilities.   
 
Appendix I of the updated traffic study is entitled “Intersection Analysis Results Not Required by 
Transportation Assessment Guidelines”. This appendix documents an analysis using the recent but 
superseded LADOT traffic study guidelines. The following conclusions can be made from the presented 
data:  
 

 The existing plus-project impact at Argyle/Franklin intersection was 0.009 and 0.010 for the AM 
and PM peak hours at LOS F.   

 The future with-project impact at this location was determined to be 0.009 and 0.011.  
 The incremental impact of 0.010 or higher at LOS values of E or F would have been significant 

under the previous LADOT guidelines. Therefore, the values of 0.010 and 0.011 above would have 
been significant under the previous LADOT guidelines.  

Under current LADOT guidelines, vehicle delay is applied to local intersection analysis in Traffic 
Assessments reviewed by LADOT, instead of volume-to-capacity values. But the analysis in Appendix I 
shows the potential for proposed project impacts in the Franklin Avenue corridor, but analysis of this 
roadway has not been provided in the delay-based analysis.   
 
Study Area and Lack of Analysis to the North 
 
In Appendix E (Added Intersections Analysis, January 2013) of the Final EIR for the previously proposed 
Millennium project, the following was discussed: 
 
“….in comments on the Draft EIR, concerns were raised about significant Project impacts extending 
beyond the northern boundary of the area analyzed in the Traffic Study. Two intersections located on the 
northern boundary of the study area were considered to be significantly impacted - Highland 
Avenue/Franklin Avenue (north) and Argyle Avenue/Franklin Avenue/I-101 Freeway Northbound On-
Ramp in the Traffic Study.”   
 
It was stated in this Appendix that the analysis was for informational purposes only, but was provided to 
address the impacts of the project within an added area beyond what had been included in the study 
area. These locations were north of the significantly impacted intersections in the traffic study.  
 
There was concerns expressed in public comments on the 2013 study about potential impacts to the 
north of the project, and the traffic study defined an existing plus-project and a future with-project impact 
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Review of Hollywood Center Draft EIR Traffic Assessment Page 3 
 June 1, 2020 

at the Argyle/Franklin intersection. In the future period, the incremental impact was at 0.029 of the 
volume-to-capacity ratio when the maximum impact standard is 0.010 at the stated LOS value of F.   
 
On the 2012 Draft EIR, Comment No. 03-6 was submitted by Caltrans, which requested that six freeway 
ramp/roadway intersections be added to the study area. The Argyle/Franklin/US-101 northbound ramp 
intersection was included in this request. Therefore, Caltrans had previous strong concerns about project 
traffic at ramp intersections, but these were excluded from the Hollywood Center Project Traffic 
Assessment, other than the queuing analysis conducted at some for the freeway corridor analysis. The 
project trip distribution in the 2012 Draft EIR Traffic Study included the following pattern to the north of 
the project: 
 

 10 percent outbound trip distribution north on Argyle Avenue from site, six percent to US-101 
northbound ramp at Argyle/Franklin.  

 5 percent inbound trip distribution to Beachwood Drive exit connection and 4 percent westbound 
on Franklin Avenue. Both of these paths then combined as a 9 percent distribution to make left-
turn movement southbound onto Argyle Avenue. An additional one percent is added from the 
area to the north of Franklin Avenue.  

On Figure 7A of the 2020 traffic study, 20 percent of project trips are shown to generally travel north in 
the Cahuenga Boulevard corridor.  An additional 5 percent of traffic is generally assigned to the Vine 
Street corridor, without any definition as to east-west corridors where traffic may be destined or 
originating. This is a reduction in distribution to the Vine Street and Franklin Avenue corridors without any 
justification for this change. Restoration of the previous trip generation pattern applied in the 2012 study 
could trigger significant impacts to the north of the project that are potentially avoided by this change in 
distribution.  
 
The study area map illustrates the geographic holes that have been left in the analysis, in that three local 
roadway segments were analyzed to the north, but major intersections in between those location and the 
project site were omitted from the analysis. The three analyzed local roadway segments on Argyle Avenue, 
Vista del Mar Avenue, and Carmen Avenue, all to the north of Franklin Avenue, represent the north end of 
the study area. If the study area was defined based on where impacts could occur, the omission of major 
intersections in the Franklin Avenue corridor between the project site and these roadway segment analysis 
locations is an omission that should be rectified.  
 
The use of the VMT metric in traffic studies in the City of Los Angeles to fulfill updated CEQA guidelines 
has created a hybrid approach to studies under LADOT review. This includes more focused local 
intersection and segment study areas for vehicle volumes and level of service, and a regional approach to 
larger area impacts analysis through VMT analysis. This approach should not truncate study areas so far 
that local routes to and from major regional travel routes such as the US-101 corridor along Franklin 
Avenue are excluded. Potential impacts in this corridor represent a local issue.   
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Review of Hollywood Center Draft EIR Traffic Assessment Page 4 
 June 1, 2020 

 
Cumulative Project Impacts 
 
Other projects in the area have added new daily and peak-hour vehicle volumes to the Argyle Avenue and 
Franklin Avenue corridors, due to their proximity to these roadways: 
 

 Argyle House (1755 Argyle / 6220 West Yucca) – This project has two buildings. One is 32 stories 
in height, including 6,980 square feet of commercial/restaurant space, residential and hotel areas. 
191 multi-family residential units, and 260 hotel rooms.   
 

 Kimpton Everly Hotel (1800 Argyle) – A 225-room hotel.   

Both of these projects were included in the cumulative/planned projects list in the traffic study and are 
currently operational, but their effects on the roadways to the north of Yucca Street where access is 
provided to and from the US-101 freeway is not considered in the Hollywood Center Project Traffic 
Assessment. Yucca Street is the northern limit of the project study area. An expansion of the study area to 
the north would disclose potential impacts in this area but currently this is not analyzed under current 
guidelines in the study.   
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